WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

18 February 2019
R Climmer (in the Chair) 
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E Lewis
                    (P)                                                    N Labuschagne             (A) 
	Evacuation procedure – Leave via the fire door and assemble outside in the play area – Noted

In attendance: Cllrs. Dyer and Amos. A Giles.
	        Action
	
	

	Apologies for absence – Cllrs. Hemmings and Labuschagne.
Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: None.     
49.02/19 Minutes of the Meeting held on the 21 January 2019 and the Clerk’s Report 
The items on the Clerk’s Report were noted.

Matters arising:

A meeting was held with Cllrs. Brain, Climmer and Hemmings and the Clerk to discuss the renewal of the leases with the Greenfield Club and Early Years which expire on the 31st March. It was proposed to suggest a rent increase of 7.1% which is in line with the Consumer Price Index. The Greenfield Club and Early Years have been advised of this proposal and a meeting is to be arranged with all parties. As the committee of the Greenfield Club are meeting on the 4th March, a time is to be arranged after this date. It was noted that as previously agreed, the Parish Council always need to consider charging the market rate for the leases.  


A quote has been received for a recycling bin for the Recreation Ground. This would be £8.50 a lift for a 1100L bin plus a £1.52 monthly rental and a £10 delivery charge. At the Greenfield Centre we have a 660L bin which is £6.36 a lift. It was agreed that a  fortnightly collection should be adequate. Cllr. Brain will liaise with the Cricket Cub as to which size bin is best. 
There have been further problems with the heating in the Greenfield Club. Gilbert and Williams have drained the system and fitted a new circulator pump which will hopefully mean there should be no further problems this winter. However, because of the constant problems and the age of the system, it would appear that a new system should be considered before next winter. Quotes are to be obtained to update the system.     

At the last Council meeting it was discussed that the Parish Council is currently paying for the water used at Tuckett Field. It was noted that the previous tenant paid for the water used, and that going forward the rental agreement should be amended to reflect this for the current tenant.
The bridleway at Moorend is now open for use.  The chain that is there has been unlocked so it can be lifted over the post for access. South Glos have advised it is essential the chain is put back and the gate isn’t left open. There may be a different solution put in place in the future but they are going to monitor to see if there are any problems. It was felt this is not an ideal solution for horse riders and South Glos are to be advised of this. 
Tenders have been requested for the grass cutting of the verges and Commons but all responses have not yet been received.
South Glos has a programme of putting QR codes and website URLs near War memorials in South Glos to link to a web site detailing information regarding the names of the fallen listed. The Clerk and Cllr. Climmer met Jane Marley from South Glos at Hambrook War Memorial last Tuesday to determine where the QR code should be put. It will be mounted on a laminated sign on a small post in front of the memorial.
50.02/19 – Grant Applications

The following grant was recommended:
Winterbourne Down Burial Trust - £75
51.02/19 - Reports from task groups

Frenchay Common and Tuckett Pond
The work to clear out the silt in Beckspool Pond is not going to plan possibly due to the wrong equipment being used. This is causing a lot of disruption to residents as the road is currently closed.

A plan of the allotments in Frenchay has been drawn up.  Once the land has been handed over to Winterbourne Parish Council decisions can be made regarding the rental charges. Historically, no rents have been charged. Going forward an Allotment Committee will be formed which will include a Parish Council representative. The Parish Council will receive the water bill for the allotments and this will then be charged to the allotment holders. 

Cllr. Kembery will attempt to free the locks on the bollards at Frenchay Church which have been super glued and get new locks. They may need to be cut off with bolt cutters. A suggestion was made as to whether a camera would a possible idea to try and see who is doing this.

The solicitor has forwarded us 2 up to date plans for the land we are going to take over at the old hospital site.  Despite the Trust previously setting a deadline of the end of November they now seem to be dragging their feet.
Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments
There has been a problem finalising the layout of the signs for WSA due to there being no symbol for tennis. The sign will need to have wording but no symbols. Cllr. Brain is to confirm this with the Chair of the Tennis Club.

The Cricket Club have not been able to obtain any funding towards the purchase of a defibrillator as it will not be 100% available to the public. It was suggested they could apply to the Parish Council for a grant. Clerk will send a grant application form.
Cllr. Dyer is going to cut off and remove the large stone at the Duck Pond which is leaning.

The last half a plot at the Allotments has now been taken over so all the plots are occupied.
The Dingle and Winterbourne Down – Nothing to report
Hambrook/Whiteshill
Cllr. Climmer attended a meeting with the Cricket Club at Hambrook who do not feel any bunding should be put along the section of the Common closet to the pavilion due to the risk of the cricket ball bouncing off of it awkwardly. There is quite a high kerb there which would be a deterrent to vehicles. There is a part of the bunding along Worrell’s Lane which needs to be raised.

The repairs to the bridge opposite the White Horse at Hambrook have started. It was felt this should be monitored to ensure the grass is restored properly afterwards. 
The Greenfield Centre
The organ which is outside of the Hall kitchen is to be disposed of as it no longer works and is not required. Clerk will advertise it as free for collection and if nobody wants it, it will be taken to the Sort It centre.  
The hall outside of the office and the disabled toilet have now been painted and the decorating is continuing in the Hall kitchen and corridor.
The light switches in the hall outside the Council room are being updated on Friday. Also two of the outside lights in the car park and the light outside the Greenfield Club are being updated to LED lights as the current ones keep failing.   
52.02/19 
Cllr Bowles commented how nice it was to see Cllr Kembery’s daughter and Alan Giles attending the meeting.
Cllr. Brain advised he has witnessed many cars turning into Hambrook Lane from the new link road in Stoke Gifford even though this is not allowed. Clerk will advise South Gloucestershire Council.
Meeting concluded 8.11pm.  
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